
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
December 5, 2011                                                   
 
Honorable Shannon Womack 
City of Melbourne 
P.O. Box 800 
Melbourne, AR 72556 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0020036, AFIN 33-00026, Delinquent/Deficient Discharge 
Monitoring Reports 
 
Dear Mayor Womack: 
 
A review of the NPDES file for the City of Melbourne revealed that the following 
Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMRs) have been deemed deficient or have not been 
received by the Department:  
 

 DMR End Date 05/31/10, Discharge 001A.  The DMR did not include signature or 
date.  The received copy has been included for your convenience. 

 DMR End Date 04/30/11, Discharge 001A. (Not received) 

 DMR End Date 07/31/11, Discharge 001A. (Not received) 
 
Please submit the delinquent/deficient DMRs and any applicable non-compliance 
reports to the Department by December 12, 2011.  The DMRs must include an original 
signature and date by the Principal Executive Officer or Authorized Agent.  Photocopied 
signatures cannot be accepted.   
 
Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this 
Department, pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act.  The 
regulations and your NPDES Permit require that you take all reasonable measures 
necessary to eliminate or prevent the occurrence of violations. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, 
please feel free to contact me at 501-682-0635, or you may e-mail me at 
anderson@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alan Anderson 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division / Enforcement Branch 
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